
December 14, 2017 PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

                          REPORT NO. 19 

 

ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT LEGISLATORS DIXON & GRANT. 

CHAIR MILLS PRESENT AS EX-OFFICIO MEMBER. 

 

1. RESOLVED, the following item is hereby received and filed: 

 

a. COMM. 23E-27 (2017) 
RATH: “Letter to County Executive Regarding Recommendation for Appointment to the EC 

Fire Advisory Board”  

 (Chair’s Motion) 

 

2. COMM. 23E-26 (2017) 

 COUNTY EXECUTIVE   

 WHEREAS, the New York State Governor’s Traffic Safety Committee has awarded Erie County 

a Child Passenger Safety Grant in the amount of $2,900; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the grant will be used to purchase and distribute materials and cars seats at Child 

Passenger Safety Awareness Events; and 

 

 WHEREAS, all expenses under the Child Passenger Safety Program are 100% reimbursable by 

New York State; and 

 

 WHEREAS, no local matching dollars are required to receive this grant. 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 

 

 RESOLVED, that the Erie County Legislature does hereby authorize the County Executive to 

enter into contract with the New York Governor’s Traffic Safety Committee to accept $2,900 in grant 

funding for the STOP-DWI/Traffic Safety Department; and be it further 

 

 RESOLVED, that authorization is hereby provided to the Division of Budget and Management to 

establish funding in Grant Fund 281, Fund Center 1650060, WBS Element SDWI, as follows; 

Central Police Services 

STOP-DWI/Traffic Safety Program 

165CHLDCARSEAT1718 

October 1, 2017-September 30, 2018 

       

 

REVENUE  AMOUNT 

Account 414000 Federal Aid $2,900 

TOTAL REVENUE  $2,900 

   

APPROPRIATIONS  AMOUNT 

Account 505800 Medical & Health Supplies $1,400 

Account 506200 Maintenance & Repair Supplies $500 

Account 510200 Training & Education $800 

Account 530000 Other Expense $200 

TOTAL APPROPRIATIONS $2,900 

 

and be it further 

 

RESOLVED, that certified copies of this resolution be forwarded to the County Executive’s 

Office, the Office of the Comptroller, the Division of Budget and Management, and the STOP-DWI 

Office. 

(4-0) 

 

 

EDWARD A. RATH, III 

CHAIR 


